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Sonja Stout

From: Jeff Schaedig <jschaedig62@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, February 5, 2025 11:30 AM
To: Sonja Stout
Subject: 2025 Sidewalk Improvement Program District #1

To whom it may concern. 

  

We are responding to the sidewalk improvement notice that was sent to us (Sidwell N.: 09-02-443-008). 
Based on the sidewalk repair location for our property at 140 East Jackson Street we do not believe we 
should be held responsible for the repair. Note that images have been included in this email. The first 
image is a blown-up version of the image that was sent to us in the notice. The second image of the 
sidewalk repair location includes the storm drain. This section of sidewalk is located within a few feet of 
the storm sewer drain. The description of the damage based on the notice we received is listed as 
settling. During rainstorms water collects around the drain and on the sidewalk as it starts to wash down 
the drain. We do not have any control over this process and as you can see from the images included the 
sections of sidewalk in question are dipping towards the drain due to erosion. Also note that a couple of 
years ago this storm drain washed out leaving a hole several feet deep. We would appreciate a response 
from you as soon as possible about this issue. 

  

Thank you 

  

Jeff and Kris Schaedig 


